
 

Grand Junction Colo. Feb. 8, 1921 
 
The regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction Colo. was called to order at 3:30 o'clock P.M., with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
The Commissioners present were, Cherrington, Garber, Whittaker, 
and Peck. Commissioner Blackstone was absent. City Attorney 
Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. 
 
Mrs. Harry Jones appeared before the Council in behalf of the 
Cemetery Improvement Association, asking for a donation to be 

used for the improvement and up-keep of the Orchard Mesa 
Cemetery. Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by 
Commissioner Garber that-a warrant be drawn in favor of the 
Cemetery Improvement Association for One Hundred Dollars (100.00) 
such moneys to be used for improvement and upkeep of the Orchard 
Mesa Cemetery. The motion being put, upon call of roll the 
Commissioners present voted as follows; Cherrington, yea, Garber, 
yea, Whittaker, yea, Peck, yea. All the Commissioners present 
voting yea the motion was declared carried and the warrant 
ordered drawn. 
 
The motion regarding the installation of arc lights on the 
corners of 3rd Ave and Seventh and on Nolan and Seventh was next 
in order. Moved by Commissioner Whittaker second by Commissioner 

Peck that the Mayor notify the Electric Company to install one 
four hundred candle power arc light on each of the aforesaid 
corners. Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Peck seconded by Commissioner Garber that 
the license for one pool table be transferred from Henry Garcia 
to Antonio Antonez. Motion carried. 
 
The annual reports of the Commissioner of Public Affairs and of 
the Judge of the Municipal Court were read. Moved by Commissioner 
Whittaker, second by Commissioner Garber that the reports be 
referred to the Auditor gor audit. Motion carried. 
 
The following bills having been approved by the heads of the 

different departments were read. 
 
BILLS 
 
 

No. Fund To whom drawn Amount For 

31831 Contingent Jaunita Sales Co. $56.88 Coal 

832 Contingent Free Rest Room 12.50 Feb. rental 

833 Contingent City Treasurer 8.04 Miscellaneous 

834 Contingent Daily Sentinel 80.40 Printing 



835 Contingent Valley Bldg. and Loan 

Assn. 

13.50 Assessment 

836 Water J.W. Rader 2.25 Supplies 

837 Highway Sinclair Refining Co. 22.85 Oil 

838 Highway Mesa Flour Mills 8.55 Feed 

839 Highway Lane Manf. Company 3.50 Oil can 

840 Highway Fred Mantey 11.45 Harness 
supplies 

841 Highway City Treasurer 1.00 Supplies 

843 Fire Juanita Sales Co. 43.86 Coal 

842 Fire B.C. Iseminger .45 Supplies 

844 Fire Schmidt and Sons .75 Sprayer 

845 Police City Treasurer 1.50 Miscellaneous 

846 Police L.Schmidt and Sons 3.35 Supplies 

847 Library J.R.Morse 30.00 Janitor 
service 

848 Library Book Cliff Coal Co. 34.25 Coal 

849 Library Outing Shop 45.50 Books 

850 Library Cammile Wallace 83.00 Salary 

851 Library Mary Cox 19.90 Salary 

852 Library Leon Luther 29.40 Work in 
Library 

853 Library Underwood Typewriter Co 117.50 Typewriter 

854 Contingent Cemetary Improvement Assn 100.00 Upkeep of 
cemetery 

 
 
The purposed ordinance as published Jan. 25, 1920 was read and on 

motion of Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner Peck 
the ordinance was numbered 298 and passed for publication. Upon 
call of roll the Commissioners present voted as follows: 
Cherrington yea, Garber yea, Whittaker yea, Peck yea. All 
commissioners present voting yea, motion was declared carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Whittaker that the bills be allowed as read and warrants ordered 
drawn for the same. The motion being put, upon call of roll the 
Commissioners present voted as follows; Cherrington, yea, Garber, 
yea, Whittaker, yea Peck, yea. Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Garber, seconded by Commissioner Peck that 
the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
________ 
City Clerk 
 


